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West Hertfordshire Primary Care Trust and
East and North Hertfordshire Primary Care Trust




Provider Services Directorate
Charter House
Parkway 

Welwyn Garden City
Herts  AL8  6JL
Telephone:  01707 390855
Date:  17th April 2007
Ref: JC:gal
Distribution:  To all Practice Based Commissioning Group Leads in Hertfordshire

Dear Colleagues, 
Following discussions with the two Professional Executive Committee Chairmen, Mike Edwards and Tony Kostick, I am writing to suggest a meeting with you to discuss the PCT Provider Services, in order to agree a way forward which reflects your commissioning priorities for this coming year and the future.  I would welcome that dialogue and believe that there will be a great deal of common ground between us.  In particular, I would find it helpful to talk about the Service Level Agreement for 2007/08, recruitment to vacancies and the future development of the PCT Provider Services more generally.

As of the 1st April 2007, all PCTs are expected to have arrangements in place to manage their Provider Services at ‘arms length’, which include the following: 

· Separate governance arrangements 

· PCT Non Executive Director(s) as part of the Provider Management Board

· Separate budgets and reporting lines

· A separate Service Level Agreement (SLA) for community health and out of hospital services

In order to comply with the requirement for a separate SLA, Heather Moulder’s commissioning team has developed a Service Level Agreement for adult, out of hospital and children’s services for 2007/08, which was signed by the deadline.  Of necessity, but also by design, this SLA is at a very ‘high level’; the plan would be to refine this within year, with the in-put of PBC groups. 

One of the very practical problems that we need to overcome in doing this, however, is in providing accurate activity profiles due to problems with information systems and the impact of the recruitment ‘freeze’ last year.  We do have a plan to address this, and it would be helpful to talk this through with you, and to have your support for the plan more generally.

As you will be aware, there was an effective ‘deep freeze’ on all vacancies for a significant proportion of last year (2006/07).  These vacancies occurred in an almost entirely arbitrary way, which means that there may be a different sense of priority across the county about which need to be filled first.  It would be immensely helpful to discuss this together, as the budget for 2007/08 will allow for a significant number of posts to be filled, but not all of them.  Whilst I am very conscious of the pressures the vacancies have caused, the numbers may allow an opportunity for investing differently, according to local clinical and service priorities.

In the meantime, however, we will be advertising for health visitors in West Hertfordshire, where the numbers are so low that the team are currently unable to deliver the core service, and we will be advertising for district and community nurses across Hertfordshire, again because the numbers are so low, and they play such a key role in the health system.  I should stress that we will be putting out a general advert, to get the ball rolling; I am hoping that we will be able to meet before final decisions about numbers and deployment are made, in order to involve you and the local PBC groups.

Finally, whilst there is no ‘blue-print’ per se for the future of existing PCT Providers, either locally or nationally, there are some potential options, including the following:

· Community Foundation Trusts

· Social Enterprises

· Children’s Trusts

· Care Trusts

· Integrated Community, and Acute Trusts

· Community Interest Companies

· Limited Companies with Specialist Personal Medical Services

· The private sector

I would welcome some initial discussions with you and the locality groups about this too.  In the interim, however, I thought that it might be helpful to mention that I will be arranging a series of staff meetings, to listen to their views and to any concerns they may have.  To date, NHS pensions has proved to be the source of greatest concern, but there are others too.  Absolutely no decisions have been taken to date, and it will be important to involve PBC groups, in this along with other stakeholders.  What would be helpful, however, is to agree a joint way forward for these discussions, in order that staff do not feel exposed or unsupported, as they face an undecided future. 

I hope that you would find the suggestion of a meeting with you soon as ‘leads’ helpful, in a way that would allow us to agree a general way forward across the county, with a view to more detailed discussions within locality groups.  I look forward to hearing from you and meeting you soon.

Yours sincerely
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